Peggy, and Dale,

I wanted to frame up our discussion at the meeting earlier today. I have gone over this verbally with Alder Clausius, and will ask him to forward this to the Clerk's office for the ALRC packet if he is in agreement. Two main items were discussed for the pending ALRC meeting next week. The first item is the amended Application for Change of Licensed Premise, and the second is the Entertainment License Application 21+.

Application for Change of Licensed Premise

This request included the expansion of alcohol service hours to the statutory bar time, essentially removing condition 3 from the current license, and allowing for service in the proposed volleyball court area.

MPD does not have concerns regarding the expansion of hours. The license would retain conditions 1 and 2 related to restaurant status, and food service while the establishment is open. Item 3 would be removed. As mentioned in our meeting we have evaluated our records and reports of activity since you have opened, and do not have concerns with allowing longer hours. This has included random establishment checks by MPD.

In regards to the second issue on the application, service in the proposed volleyball court area, this is not ready for approval. Based on the status of the project and lack of a more definitive plan we are unable to make a final determination on the impacts to public safety. We will review this in the future, when you have a more detailed plan.

Entertainment License Application 21+

You shared with us additional detail on how this portion of providing night time music would be managed including:

- · Music acts that would need the license would start at 9 p.m. or later.
- · All entertainment would cease at 12:30 a.m.
- For 8 months from the potential approval you will send an e-mail to Lt. Strong to let us know of upcoming events.
- You indicated that you intend to plan your own events. While you did indicate you did not intend to use any promoters, if a circumstance changes

you will carefully screen for any previous problems encountered by the promoter.

- · Table food service will be available during entertainment.
- Changes will be incremental, with the hours adjusted several weeks before beginning any use of the entertainment license.
- Three event hosts will assist with security concerns on nights when there is entertainment.
- · Identification checks will continue for all alcohol service. (There has not been any issue with underage violations at the establishment.)

Based on our discussion, the review of the facility layout as it relates to entertainment, and the application, MPD does not have concerns with your obtaining this license.

So in summary we have no opposition to allowing service until the statutory bar time, or the entertainment 21+. The volleyball court proposal is not ready to proceed, so it will need to be addressed at a later date.

I found our recent meetings with you to be productive and look forward to working with collaboratively with you to prevent problems at your establishment. If you have concerns with my portrayal of our meeting please respond immediately.

Mary

Mary A Schauf, Captain of Police Madison Police Department | East District